





d. an amount of $5000 is committed to the 75™ Anniversary
and a $30,000 commitment has been made to the RCEME
Museum (neither of these amounts has been transferred yet).
Captain Dzeoba advised that there is $63,000 in accessible
cash and $145,000 in guaranteed investment certificates.

5. Corps Fund Transition Overview. Lieutenant-Colonel Dencsak
summarized how the fund has developed from its former structure to its
present status. Members from the former RCEME Corps Fund, the
RCEME A (Kingston), the RCEME A (WC) and the EME A (NCR) as well
as the elements and activities of their programs were merged. The activities
formerly under the RCEME Guild, which is being dissolved, also fall under
the RCEME Corps Fund.

Administrative
Committee
Chairman

6. Lieutenant-Colonel Dencsak illustrated the purposes and activities
of each organization, emphasizing that the RCEME Corps Fund, as an
element of the Crown, is an NPP entity. The Associations still exist even
though their members have been offered membership in the RCEME Corps
Fund. The individual Associations will decide if they will continue to
operate or not.

7. The $2 monthly dues apply to everyone. The first payment is to be
made no later than the end of March 2016 and payment will be retroactive
to the beginning of the year (January 2016). All three Associations are in
the process of paying the first year's dues up front to the Fund as methods of
payment are implemented over the following months. The RCEME Corps
Fund assets are now held in the Canadian Forces Central Fund (CFCF) and
as the Fund’s GICs come to maturity, they too will be invested in the CFCF.

8. The EME Guild and Charitable Trust are also waiting for direction
from Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) with respect to dissolving the charity
and its legal distribution of assets. The CRA has recognized the revocation
of the EME Guild and once it is published in the Canada Gazette, the Fund
is then officially closed. Formal closure will involve filing a final tax return
and completing the transfer of any assets from the Guild to the RCEME
Corps Fund.

9. CANEX. With the exception of cloth cap badges, RCEME
accoutrements are now available at the CANEX and the CANEX is now the
authorized distributor of RCEME branded accoutrements and merchandise.
Products are of a good quality and once the initial accoutrements are in
place at the first eight locations, consideration will be given to have other
products such as t-shirts, hoodies, etc. available for sale. Chief Warrant
Officer Saunders has received some artwork for hoodies, etc. and will be
soliciting interest in producing these products.
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10.  Way Forward. New working procedures are being developed for the
Board of Directors as well as for the three major sub-committees.
Procedures under development include collecting the 2016 dues, welcome
gifts such as a $10 CANEX gift card and transition gifts for retiring
members, such as a blazer crest, tie or scarf.

Corps Adjt

11.  Fund Membership Management System. The current website
provider, Pixelera, is offering to implement this system for a one-time set
up fee and a monthly $199 fee, for a period of two (2) years. This system
will allow members to login into their own membership profile to update
personal information, with a link to paying dues or donations including
automatic payment reminders. This will also offer broadcast mail capability
for individual membership groupings such as LADs with secure hosting on
their server. After much discussion and clarification, Colonel Hamilton
raised the question of affordability, without a review of the 2016 budget
taking place. This amount was included in the 2016 budget and is thought
to be a timely management cost. Colonel Dundon made the motion that this
new management system be adopted. It was widely felt that the $2,388
annual fee (199 x 12 months) was fair but the caveat remains that once this
1s pursued, returning to the original membership system will be difficult.
Chief Warrant Officer Saunders seconded the motion. The motion was
unanimously passed.

Administrative
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12, Corps Fund Fundraising Overview. Lieutenant-Colonel Dencsak
gave the presentation on behalf of Brigadier-General (Retired) Brewer, the
Chair of the Fundraising Committee. Currently, the Fundraising Committee
consists of the Chair, Brigadier-General (Retired) Brewer along with Master
Warrant officer (Retired) Ken Osborne and Warrant Officer (Retired) Tex
Leugner. Among the challenges facing the Fundraising Committee is that
commercially-sought sponsorships for events, activities etc. will be under
greater scrutiny and regulation. Internal fundraising can come from
membership donations which are tax deductible. Given the new CDS
policy on sponsorship and donations, the Director RCEME cautioned
against the expectation of corporate donations in the future.

Administrative
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Chairman

1%, After discussion about the various ways to close the annual gap
between revenues and expenses, Colonel Hamilton suggested that the
regional representatives go back to their areas of responsibility and solicit
opinions about raising Fund fees.

SECRETARIAL NOTE. Further discussion will take place at the Board of
Directors meeting scheduled for August 2016.

All
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4. LAD Disassociation with Corps Fund. Chief Warrant Officer
Tremblay commented on the results of the 28 February 2016 of LAD 111
meeting with respect to the new Constitution. The vote was against joining
the RCEME Corps Fund because the proposed 50% of fees being returned
to the LAD 111 was felt to be insufficient and instead it was suggested that
75% of the fees be returned annually. The majority of the retirees could not
see any direct benefit to joining the Corps Fund at the expense of losing
money usually used for local activities. The proposal to increase the annual
disbursement for LAD 111 was rejected by the Board of Directors.

SECRETARIAL NOTE. Chief Warrant Officer Tremblay will return to
Valcartier and propose the same fee structure with the 50% return as cited
in the Constitution. If there are 10 members who agree with the proposal,
Chief Warrant Officer Tremblay will prepare the documentation for a new
LAD in Valcartier.

Chief Warrant
Officer
Tremblay

15.  RCEME Bursary Campaign 2016. New information put forward by
the Administrative Committee revealed that bursaries over $500 are taxable
in all provinces save Quebec; in Quebec the full amount of any bursary is
taxable. Discussion to increase the number of $500 bursaries took place.
Master Corporal Myers motioned that the 2016 bursary program be
increased to include 15 bursaries at $500 each. The motion was seconded
by Chief Warrant Officer Saunders. The motion carried.

All

16. RCEME National Artwork Contest 2016: The winning entry for this
year’s anniversary pin was from Master Warrant Officer (Retired) Tim
Relihan.

SECRETARIAL NOTE. The Corps Adjutant will contact the anniversary
pin supplier about this year’s winning entry, requesting approval of all
artwork prior to production.

Corps Adjt

17. 2016 Budget. Captain Dzeoba presented the 2016 budget based on
the new Constitution. The following items were highlighted:

a. $2.,400 for retired membership dues was a forecast based on
100 new LAD members at $24 annually;

b. with respect to the franchise fee from CANEX., the Fund will
receive 10% of the monthly retail sales, paid monthly:;

C: as per the Constitution, the Heritage and Fundraising
Committees have met and submitted a proposed combined
budget with regards to operating costs in the amount of
$15,000;
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d. “Annual Stables” allocation is $1,000 to cover expenses for
sponsoring this event;

e. an annual amount of $500 has been allocated for retirement
gifts for blazer crest, tie or scarf;

f. the LADs will receive a reimbursement of 50% of the dues
paid by their retired members;

g2 in addition to $200 for the National Cadet award, the runner
up will also receive $100. There are new awards of $200
each for the winning Reserve Craftsman as well as the Best
Retiree award;

h. support to cohesion events such as RCEME Day will
continue, The amount for 2015 was $233 and this amount
will be continued for the short-term.

Colonel (Retired) Temple raised the motion to pass the 2016 budget as
presented; Corporal Byron seconded the motion. The motion was passed.

18.  RCEME Museum — 75" Anniversary. Colonel Dundon introduced
himself as the Chair of the Heritage Committee. A campaign plan leading
to the 75" Anniversary was introduced with respect to products and
activities. The products program includes coin production, a coffee table
book, a video and a time capsule along with a special edition of the RCEME
Journal. The activities plan is progressing and it is expected that plans will
be received mid to late March 2016; these plans include a mountain climb
in Canada, a “Skill At Arms™ competition as well as a proposed robot war.
There is also a cross-country bike relay being organized. Colonel Dundon
also mentioned that the RCEME Annex to the C&E Museum in Kingston
will open 14 May 2106. There is also a program being launched to digitize
the war records and archives that are presently in the storage lock-up at
Vehicle Company. There are significant gaps in historical material
covering the period from 1994 (50" Anniversary) until now.

Colonel
Dundon

19.  Round Table:

a. Major Gagnon commented about the challenge they were
having with funding their golf tournament in Valcartier.
Colonel Hamilton reminded all that acceptance of corporate
funds as sponsorship for Corps events is now governed by a
new, more restrictive policy;

b. Chief Warrant Officer Dubuc thanked the new Deputy
Chairman, Chief Warrant Officer (Retired) Rest for

All
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attending the meeting. He also commented on attendance of
participants at the outposts in Petawawa, Valcartier and
Edmonton.

20.  Closing Remarks. Colonel Hamilton echoed CWO Dubuc's comment
regarding Mr. Rest as the Deputy Chairman. He also reinforced that most
of the positive comments and contributions at the meeting as with past
meetings. have come from the Craftsmen, the Corporals and the Master
Corporals. He commented on his disappointment that during the trip to
Edmonton for Bluebell, the ranks of Private, Corporal and Master Corporal
were not represented. This remains the target group for Bluebell as the life
blood of the Corps and from where innovative ideas emerge. He reinforced
the positive contribution made by the Craftsmen during the meeting. He
concluded by saying that we need focus on fundraising and on the proposed
amount for monthly dues so that the Fund can be there in the future to
support the young men and women of the Corps.

RCEME Corps
Fund President

21. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will
be held in August 2016, with the date to be determined.
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